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The Editor's Welcome

Hello again to the Old Georgians Association Newsletter, 'The Red Rose'.

This is the second edition which I have had the pleasure to compile and edit ort

behalf of the Association Committee and I would like to thank them for their help in

collating the information contained within. I would also like to thank you, the
Association members, for your contributions as well, for without these the skeleton
would be there, but with very little flesh on it.

You will already have read our President's letter, this being the first full year of her
'ruling the roost' at the College. I trust you found her comments and observations of
interest.

For you'oldies'of pre 1978, I hope you have noticed the article on page 11. I take
great pleasure in thanking Geoffrey Dixon for this contribution.

It is important you take note of the message in the box below. lf you do not send
either the postcard or the insert back to the College, then you will not receive a Red
Rose next year.

Finally, should you have any information you wish to pass on, or requests you would
like to air via the Notice Board, see page 15, please write to me, The Red Rose

Editor, c/o Roger Mitchell, at the College - AT ANY TIME.

Thank you and until next year.....au revoir.

l*, tw

Membership of the Old Georgians' Association continues to expand and each year
we send out well over 1500 copies of the newsletter. We use the most up-to-date
address that we have in our records, but even so, a significant number can not be

successfully delivered. The cost to the Association is considerable and so this year
wehavedecidedtosendallnewslettersbypostandto@
WISH TO RECEIVE FUTURE COPIES OF THE NEWSLETTER TO RETURN THE
ENCLOSED POSTCARD. Altrnatively, please complete the same information on the

first side of the insert and then complete the reverse with any updated information
about yourself and return this to the address shown. This will enable us to update
our address list and we hope to publish this in the 1994 newsletter. lt is also hoped
that this process will prevent future embarrassment to the OGA with regard to
correspondence being sent to members who are deceased or who no longer wish to
be contacted.

Members who do not reply will of course remain full members of the Association,
and as soon as we have an up-to-date address, will go back on to our mailing list.

We would be delighted to hear from members with whom we have lost contact.

Former KGV students who left the College in 1990, 1991 or 1992 will remain on the
mailing list and should only contact us if their address has changed.

We intend to update the mailing list in this way approximately every five years.
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Old Georgians' Association
Chairmen

47-48 G.K.Bridge
4&49 D.F.Sutton
49-50 P.Slater
51-52 T.E.Booth
52-53 G.P.Wakefield
53-54 L.Duckworth
54-55 J.W.Lord
55-56 J.Edwards
5G57 S.C.Wilford
57-58 K.Rostron
58-59 J.R.Edwards
59-60 R.A.Lloyd
60-61 H.E.Nettleton
61-62 G.Barnes
62-63 G.Walton

63-65 H.H.Long
65-66 M.B.Enright
6G67 H.Evans
67-68 A.V.F.Langfeld
68-69 J.A.Fairclough
69-70 H.J.M.Royden
70-71 D.Brown
71-72 R.Abram
72-73 S.B.Rimmer
73-74 A.J.Chandler
74-75 J.R.N.Petty
75-76 S.B.Fletcher
76-77 J.N.Rostron
77-78 C.W.Jerram
78-79 E.G.Cowen

Mrs B.A. Goulden
Ms J.L. Harris
Mrs M. Hilton
Mr R.L. Jones
Mr F.E. Large
Mr K.l. Lumsden
Mr A.P. Lynas
Mrs D.C. Mackley
Mrs M. McConkey
Mr K.H. Matthews
Mr B. Mawer
Mr D. Miley
Mr R. Mitchell
Mrs M.P. Morgan
Mrs C. Murphy
Mrs S. Oakes
Mr J.E. Owens

79-80 T.H.Dutton
80-81 G.Livesley
81-82 M.M.Lockyer
82-83 R.Fletcher
83-84 J.C.West
84-85 J.J.Marriner
85-86 G.T.Seed
86-87 M.J.Waring
87-88 R.A.Barnett
88-89 B.M.Rimmer
89-90 J.R.Pillins
90-91 P.D.Bagshaw
91-92 R.C.Fearn
92-93 E.A.Ogden

Dr J.M. Parry
Mrs M.A. Parry
Mr D.F. Pearson
Mrs J.P. Pountney
Mr J.C. Richards
Mr P.J. Richardson
Mr G. Roberts
Mrs M. Sanderson
Mr C.D. Sharp
Mrs A.F. Small
Mrs A.C. Smith
Dr T.M. Stevenson
Mr P.D. Walker
Mrs P.Wilde
Mr S.D. Williams
Mr J.R. Wohlers

0

The College Staff
1 992-l 993

This list was first shown last year. The new members of staff are shown in bold.

Mrs H.M. Anslow
Mrs A. Addicott
Mr. M.E. Amer
Mrs D.J. Burns
Mrs J. Cairns
Mrs V.R. Chadwick
Mr R. Clark
Mr A. Clowes
Mr C.J. Collier
Mrs P. Collier
Mr P.J. Comfort
Mr J.P.N. Cotterall
Dr P. Davis
Dr C. Duncombe-Moore
Mr P.B. Ellis
Mr D.N. Evans
Mr J.A. Fairburn

Mrs L.W. Dearnley has left to accompany her husband to Swi2erland.
Mr J.S. Munday has left to do research in Spanish at Liverpool University
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News of Old Georqians'

Abram, R., (M6,84-86)
Graduated from Heriot-Watt University in Electrical & Electronic Engineering in July 1990. Now
an examiner with the European Patent Office in Berlin.

Alvey, M.T., (Lunns, 71-77)
Now the South West, South Wales and Eire Area Sales Manager for Buehler UK Ltd, selling
metallographic preparation equipment and microscopes.

Aspin, W.R., (Rogers, 4148)
Bill would like all his contemporaries to know he is alive and well and living in Hong Kong
(please refer to the Notice Board).

Barton, G.D., (Spencers 39-45)
Having originally gained an Ordinary 8.A., Mr.Barton has recently added to this an Honours
degree in Literature ln The Modern World.

Barton, R.A., (GrearslM, 77 -841

Qualified as an A.C.A. in December 1990. Richard broke his neck in a mountaineering accident
in May 1991. He now works in Staines, Middlesex, as an accountant in industry. He lives in a
wheelchair adapted bungalow in Woodley near Reading.

Campbell, Dr.F., (Amers/E6, 76-81)
Fraser lives near Rhyl in North Wales and recently completed a Master of Business
Administration degree at Manchester Business School. He is now employed as a part-time
principal in General Practice in Prestatyn, as a part-time G.P. advisor to the Mersey Regional
Health Authority and as a locum part-time Sessional Medical Officer ffor the Mersey and North
Wales Blood Transfusion Service.

Cass, J.W., (Spencers, 68-73)
Recently appointed as the Permanent Way Resources Manager with Regional Railways Civil
Engineer at Liverpool.

Cornes, P.P., (Amers, 70-77)
Having worked for 14 years at National Westminster Bank, he has now left and started a
restaurant and Hotel business in the North Lakes - The Parkend Restaurant & Country Hotel at
Caldbeck..

Dalby, Dr.J.M., (Edwards, 50-56)
The Venerable Doctor Mark Dalby is now the Archdeacon of Rochdale.

Davies, L.B., (Leeches, 55-53)
Still at Airbus lndustrie in Toulouse, France, holding the position of General Manager of Airline
Marketing.

Day, M.R., (Evans, 73-79)
Recently moved to a subsidiary company of TDG in Warrington as a Financial Controller. Mark
and his wife Tracey are expecting their first child in May of this year.
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Edgeller, S., (M, 86-88)
Completed a B.A. Honours in Urban Studies at Sheffield University in June 1991. Was due to
finish a post graduate diploma in Town and Regional Planning in June of 1992, also at
Sheffield.

Edwards, D.J., (Edwards, 70-77)
David is the grandson of the founder of Edwards' House and has been made a partner in the
Manclrester office of chartered accountants KPMG Peat Manrrrick. After graduating at Christ's
College, Cambridge, David joined the firm in 1980, qualified in 1983, and spent two years on
secondment in Melbourne, Australia, before returning to Manchester in '1987.

Elliott, J.R., (Grears, 73-79)
Jonathan is now working for Royal Mail Cashco in Manchester as the Head of Software
Development. Having been absent from the TV screen for sometime, he is due to appear o5r

Win, Lose or Draw in the Autumn.

Evans, J.M.R,, (Rogers, 42-49)
Retired as the Company Secretary for the Guardian Royal Exchange Plc in May 1992, after
thirty five years with the GRE group.

Fearn, M., (Spencers, 73-79)
Martirr has recently returned to Southport with Martine and their family following several years
of residence in London.

Gann, R.W., (Evans, 31-38)
Mr.Gann has retired from judicial service in the Lord Chancellors Department as an adjudicator
under the immegration acts.

Gorst, J.8., (Rogers, 39-43)
Mr.Gorst has semi-retired in Hoscar after a life time of farming

Greer, M.R., (Evans, 52-58)
After spending several years as Regional Manager of a national electrical cable manufacturer,
owned and managed a Southport town centre newsagency. Presently proprietor of a small
private hotel in the Northern Highlands.

l-lentschel, F.H., (Leech's, 32-35)
Frank has just retired as a lecturer in Philosophy at Nice & Feiburg Universities.

Jewell, Major W.K., (Edwards, 53-61)
Major Jewell, now living in Cornwall, was the Army Movements Officer in the joint HQ, British
Forces Middle East during the Gulf War.

Kenyon, P.J., (Edwards, 46-50)
Peter Kenyon is currently the Head of Company Farms for Animal Feeds Co. Has recently
joined Lancashire C.C.C. and hopes to contact any other O.G.A. members.

Knowles, Professor J.8., (Leech's, 49-54)
Brian visited the new C.l.S. last year as a member of a European Commission delegation on
the safety of nuclear reactors. lt included a visit to a uranium mines at Shevehenko. He has
also been an invited panelist on the BBC's Radio 4 Litmus Test programme last August.
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Lancaster, A., (Grears, 51-56)
Tony is currently the Professor of Economics at Brown University, Providence, Rhode lsland,
USA. He previously held a Professorship at Hull University (73-86). He has been married for
twenty five years to Jane and has three children. He visits Southport two or three times a year
and sends greetings to all his old friends from KGV.

Lewis, J.D., (Spencers, 45-53)
Appointed the Safety Officer, Radiation Proteclion Adviser & Head of Safety Office, University
of Bristol.

Mann, D.R. (nee Peiris), (M3,80-82)
Ramanee is now working as a mathematician researching into the effects of climatic change on
Scottish agriculture.

Manning, S.M., (Leech's, 66-73)
Currently living in Manchester and working in Bootle with the lnformation Strategy Unit of the
Health & Safety Executive. Married Ziona Kabel on November 13th 1991 in Rishon-le-Zion,
lsrael.

Martin, C.A., (81-83)
Now living in Leicestershire having married Susan Wellard, also an Old Georgian (82-84).

McLean, P.A., (Spencers, 49-56)
Philip continues his career in the Foreign Office. He is currently placed at the British Embassy
in Peking.

Merone, P., (Spencers, 73-79)
As we go to print, Paul is awaiting the results of his Accountancy exams and he is currently
working for Ernst Young in Manchester.

Moore, G.H., (Leechs, 45-48)
Retired from the Fire Service early in '1992 after thirty eight years of service.He started his
career in Liverpool, moving on to Caernarvonshire, Plymouth, Rochdale, Sunderland, Lindsey
and finally Lincolnshire. When he retired he had served twenty five years as a Chief Fire
Officer, the longest seruing in the UK. ln his last position he received the Queen's Fire Service
Medal and an O.B.E. He also uniquely was awarded a Certificate of Achievement for work with
the U.S. Military. He has been the Captain of Woodhall Spa Golf Club and now organises all
the Lincolnshire Golf Union Championships.

Pickard, J.D., (Evans, 58-64)
John has moved to Cambridge, with his wife Mary and three children, and has taken up the
Foundation Chair of Neurosurgery in the University of Cambridge, together with a Professional
Fellowship at St.Catherine's College. Another Old Georgian, with whom John trained, Professor
Bryan Jennett, CBE, has just retired from the University of Glasgow as Professor of
Neurosurgery.

Roberts, L.J., (A, 85-87)
Graduated from Leicester University with an LLB (Hons) in Law in 1990. ls now working for the
lnland Revenue in Woking.

Roberts, N.J.,
In January 1991, moved from the Paris office to the World HQ in Lugand, Swiberland with
Memorex Telex. Currently working as the multi-lingual P.A. to the Executive Vice-President of
I nternational Operations.
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StrinEfellow, M., (Woodhams' 70-76)

Martii married Helen Jill Wright in February of 1989 and is currently a Director of Kleinwort

Benson Deutschland GMBH, Frankfurt, Germany'

Sutcliffe, D.R., (Grears, 55-62)

David is now the Director of the Directorate of Police Aviation for the Royal Oman Police and

LcenlV promoted to full Colonel. This rank makes David the most senior expatriate officer in

uniform in the Royal oman Police. He maintains a premanent home in cascais, Portugal'

Thompson, J.J., (Woodhams' 49'57)
ln 1992, made a Fieeman of both the Worshipful Company of Goldsmiths and of the City of

London.

Warburton, J.D., (Edwards' 54'60)
John wrote early last year to update'our files. He is now living in Cottingham, East Yorks[ie
and holds the pbsition of Chiei Manager Corporate Business Group, Hull Business Centre' East

yorkshire. He has also been appointJd a Fellow of the Chartered lnstitute of Bankers and

President of Hull & District Centre.

Wilson, T., (Leeches, 77 -821

After gaining'a PhD in Molecular Biology from cambridge, Tim moved to N-M'Rothschild as a

venture capitalist. He moved last year to New York to become a Biotechnology Analyst on wall

Street. He married Susan John in August 1992.

Wood, J.R., (Rogers, 68-74)

Since November 1991, has been the Head of Mathematics at Nottingham High School' Also the

joint author of Essential Pure Mathematics (Longman 1991)

Wood, P.C., (E,85-87)
Paul graduated from cardiff University in July 1991 with a BSc Degree in Maritime Geography'

He isiurrently working in Paris and Cannes organising international exhibitions'

ht School

The editor invited Mr.Geoffrey Dixon, former Headmaster of King George Fifth Grammar
School, to contribute an article to this years Red Rose. The editor would like to thank Mr.Dixon
for his response and the following memory from the 1g6o's.

"l forget the year, but it was the early 1960's. As seems to be perpetually the case, the
Government was in trouble. To save fuel it had been decreed that'summer time' would last the
whole year through. As a result school started while it was still completely dark in those January
days. To compound our difficulties the electricians at the power stations were on strike. There
was a scheme in force by which each area of lhe town had its electricity cut off for a few hours
each day. For the first few days of the strike all went well because our electricity was only cut
off in the afternoons. But the day came when we were told it would not be turned on until 11
a'm. in the morning. One of my many weaknesses is that I hate being pushed around. Short of
an earthquake, no school should be shut. So I took the decision to open as usual at 8.50 that
morntng.

When I reached school that morning my heart began to fail. There was no moon. lt was
overcast and completely dark. But there was no turning back now. I asked the Prefects to direct
everyone to the assembly hall when they arrived and at 8.50 prompily I stepped on to the
platform. lt was a weird sensation. We might have been at the bottom of a mine it was so dark.
I could not see anything at all even of the front row. I had no torch, indeed it would have been a
mistake to use one. To have flashed it around would have been to encourage fooling about. As
it was there was none. There could have been riots, cat calls, rotten eggs and all manners of
foolery. Resisting the temptation to call for the hymn 'Lead Kindly Light', I asked the school to
go to their rooms for the first period and the staff would give them aural work until it was light
enough to see. The school filed out of the hall in almost complete silence and lessons started
promptly. As far as I remember there were no more than the usual number of absentees that
day.

I received not a single complaint about this outrageous affair from any boy nor from any
parent. The only difficulty I had to deal with was an attempted revolt in the Staff Room. A few
members thought it would have been a good idea to have a morning off work. This was brought
up at a staff room meeting, but the Deputy Head, Joe Edwards, than whom no more loyal
colleague existed, had quelled the revolt before I even arrived at the meeting, so we had no
further trouble.

I do not know whether I would have had the face to do this again but, fortunately, I was
not put to the test because the electricians gave in before I did! There were many occasions
during my 27'years when I felt very proud of the boys at KGV, but never more so than on that
cold January morning so many years ago when we had'Night School,. "

Geoffrey Dixon
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Events ln The Last Year

Several events took place in the 92193 year which were very successful. lncluded in these were
the annual College production of Arthur Millers 'The Crucible', the 'Marketing Yourself event
and the car boot sale at the College, both held in the Summer.

-0-

Forthcominq Events

The Gollege Theatrical Production - week commencing 26th April 1993
This years College production was not announced at the time of going to press, but following
last years great success it is a recommended item for your diary. Attendance is welcome to all
members, family and friends. .

Chairman's Weekend - 20-21 March 1993
See the Chairman's letter for other references, but it is being held in the Peak District this year.

College Concert - Tuesday 30th March 1993
The first of the seasons concerts from the College orchestra. Though the members have
changed since last year, the quality and talent has been maintained in the membership. At the
time of going to press the evenings programme was not available, but details can be obtained
by contacting the College.

Annual Dinner - 8th April 1993
Please see page 19 for further details and please note the returnable insert to order tickets.

College Concert - Tuesday 18th May 1993
The second of the seasons concerts from the College orchestra. Those attending lhe Autumn
Soirees will know of the fantastic level of talent present in the College orchestra which is bound
to make this a thoroughly enjoyable evening.

"Marketing Yourself' - 20th July 1993
Final date to be announced. Anyone wishing to assist should contact the Association secretary
in June.

Autumn Soiree - 19th November 1993
Please note this date as the last two events have sold and gone extremely well. The committee
hope to hold the price to that of the previous two years, which will this include a buffet and bar.
The evening is open to Association members, partners, friends and family. For further
information, please complete the section on lhe insert. An accompanying s.a.e. would be
appreciated, though not compulsory.

Careers Evening - November 1993
The annual event held at the College to assist and advise the students on possible career
paths. Anyone wishing to attend should contact the Association secretary by the end of October
please.

Leavers Reunion - T.B.A.
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Obituaries

It is with regret that the Committee wlshes fo pass on the following information about the deaths

of several Old Georgians..

Alan Bason (d.20 Seotember 1991)

Alan Bason's wife, Margaret, kindly wrote to the Secretary last year to sadly inform him of her

husband,s death in Septemberof 1991. Alan died, aged sixty, following a long and courageous

fight against multiple sclerosis. Should anyone wish to contact Mrs.Bason, please write to the

O.G.A. Secretary who will forward all correspondence.

Allan Cotterill (b. 23 March 1913. d.3 November 1991)

Allan Cotterill's granddaughter has kindly written to the Secrelary informing him of her

grandfathers deaih. She is not certain when Allan attended the school, but following his time at

k.O.V. n" graduated from Liverpool University and went on to teach Art at Kent College in

Canterburyl He continued his career at Carmarthen College of Art and finally at Cardiff College

of Art. His career was broken briefly by the S.W.W. when he became a Major in the R'A'O'C'

He later owned a lingerie and hosiery shop on Lord Street, Southport, called Formstone &

Cotterill.

A.J. Lawson (d. 4 December 1990)

Mr. Lawson attended KGV from 1956 to 1961. His widow has written to inform us of his death.
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NOTICEBOARD

The Notice Board is here for everyone's use. lf you have any requests for next year please

write to the editor, c/o KGV College.

Does anyone have any photographs of the interior or exterior of the old school

buildingl? lf so, the eiitor would like to hear from you. Please write to 'The Editor' The

Old Georgians Newsletter, C/O KGV College etc.'.'

L.B. Davies (see News of Old Georgians) would like to hear from any of his old Pals from

school (1955-63). lf you would like to contact him, please write to The Editor at KGV and

your correspondence will be forwarded to him' '

-0-

EARLY GEORGIANS, PART TWO by S.B.Rimmer.

Following on from last years' extract from the K.G.V. scouts notebook from the

1920,s,$tan Rimmer has offered this poem written by P.H.Woodham, recalling the

Summer Camp of 1929 at Nibthwaite.

The Lions Den

We raised the tent right uP at last,

Against its weight we fought,
Until we saw the Pole, alas !

'Twas quite six inches short !

So we went foraging afar,
And different stones we found,
Which we put underneath the Pole,
To raise it off the ground.

We pulled on ropes, we tightened guys'
We ran this way and that,
We dared not touch the Pole at all,
For fear it should fall flat !

We got the pole upright at last,
The tent's weight it could bear,
Thank goodness there's a Summer Camp,
But once in every year !

OLD GEORGIANS' ANNUAL DINNER

SOUTHPORT & BIRKDALE CRICKET CLUB

Thursday April 8th 1993

By popular demand, The County Cricket Ground in Trafalgar Road is, once again,
the venue for our annual dinner on Maundy Thursday. Mrs. Hilary Anslow, Principal

of the College, will preside for the first time. Our guest speaker is to be Old Georgian
David Massam, Director of Prescription Medicines Code of Practice Authority,

Grears 1945-50.

The menu will be as follows:

Cream of Mushroom Soup

Sea Food Vol-au-vent

Roast Pork with Selected Vegetables

Black Forest Gateau

Cheese and Biscuits

Coffee and Mints

Dinner will be at 8.00 p.m., preceded by the Annual General Meeting at 7 p.m.
Tickets'are priced E14 and are available from the organiser, STAN RiMMER (tel:
576713), members of the committee or ROGER MITCHELL at K.G.V. College, Tel:
530601. lf you have any special dietary requirements, please inform either Roger or
Stan as soon as possible.

lf you are using the enclosed form, please complete it and send it to Roger
Mitchell at K.G.V. ln addition, whether you can or cannot attend the dinner,
please forward any new information on yourself and state whether you would
like further information, nearer the date, of the Autumn Soiree.
RemembeT YOU MUST RETURN THIS FORM TO HAVE YOUR NEWSLETTER
OELIVERED NEXT YEAR.
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OLD GEORGIANS'
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SOUTHPORT & BIRKOALE CR]CKET CLUB

ThursdaY APril 8th 1993

Commencing 7.00 P.m.

Agenda

1. Apologies

2. Minutes of Last Annual General Meeting

3. Matters Arising

4. Chairman's RePort

5. Hon.Treasurer's RePort

6. K.G.V. Educational Foundation

7. Election of Officers '1993-1994

8. Any Other Business
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